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SHE DID IT!!!!! After 10 years of thinking about 

it, many 5K, 10K and ½ Ironman races she decided 

it was time to start training. So a year ago off she 

went. You probably saw her on the streets of 

Eureka running or biking. Her swimming practice 

was at the Provo Rec Center several times a week. 

The race was held in Madison, Wisconsin on 

September 13. Along with her Dad, Gary 

Boesenberg they started out. Her support team was 

husband AJ, stepmom Jane, sister Jennifer and 

nephew Dakota. 15 hours, 31 minutes and 32 

seconds later she crossed the finish line with her 

Dad right behind her. She was 94th in her division! 

She is an inspiration to all who know her. She is a 

wife, mother, works full time and is the assistant 

coach of the Tintic High Volleyball team. Way to 

go Aimee, we are very proud of you!!! 

 Just a short update on the sewer/water project. We're approaching the half 

way point. The work on Main Street will continue next spring; we had to move off 

the highway by Oct. 15th, federal rules say we can't tear up state or federal high-

ways after that date.  

 We are encountering more problems than expected concerning unmarked 

lines in town. We have found that some lines aren't where they were expected to be 

and they feed houses that make no sense. If you have not received notice that your 

water will be off and you lose water anyway, we hit a line that we didn't know 

about and we are working as fast as possible to get your water back on. Please be 

aware that we will never leave your water off over-night. If your water is off for 

more than a couple of hours, please call the city office and report it, we may not be 

aware that the outage affects your house. I'm sure you can all understand that with 

a system as old as this, there are unforeseen problems that will require all involved 

to improvise as we go along. The best part of this whole project is that when fin-

ished, the city will know where every line and valve is and we will be able to 

maintain the system much easier than in the past. 

 

Mayor Nick Castleton 

NOTE FROM THE MAYOR  

AIMEE CARTER COMPLETES IRONMAN COMPETITION  



ADVERTISE  
Advertise your business in the  

Eureka Review  

The Eureka Review is also online on the City website: 

www.eurekautah.org  

 
1/8 page  $3.00  

1/4 page  $6.00  

1/2 page  $12.00  

Full page $24.00  

 
Contact Teri Underwood at (435) 433-2207 or email at 

danteri0763@msn.com  

 

Deadline is on the 28th of each month  

Eureka Mobile Pantry 

2015 Date List 

LDS Church Parking Lot, 70 E. Main 

Street Eureka, UT 

4th Wednesday after the first Monday 

Distribution starts at 10:30 a.m. 

 

Month  Date 

  November  25 

  December        30  

Ann Louise Snell Garbett,  

 Ann Louise Snell Garbett 

79, passed away Oct. 15, 2015, in 

Provo, Utah. She was born Sept. 

26, 1936, in Eureka, Utah, to 

Gilbert Edmond Snell and Ellen 

ñHelenò Davies Snell. She grew up 

in Eureka and attended Eureka 

schools, where she met her future 

husband, David. She graduated 

from Tintic High School. 

 

Ann was the fourth generation in a family of Utah miners, 

but she always made sure her family knew they were her 

silver and gold. 

 

She married David Garbett on June 7, 1957, in Eureka. 

Their marriage was later solemnized in the Manti LDS 

Temple. Ann was a lifelong member of The Church of 

Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints and served in many 

callings, including the stake Primary presidency. She loved 

children, and some of her happiest times were spent 

teaching Primary and caring for children in the nursery. 

 

As a child, Ann taught herself to play the piano. Her motto 

was, ñYou can do anything you set your mind to if you try 

hard enough.ò Many hours in her home were spent with her 

family singing around the piano while David played guitar. 

 

She attended Brigham Young University in Provo, after 

which she taught school in a one-room schoolhouse in 

Callao, Utah, for two years. 

 

Creativity and a love for sewing led Ann to spend much of 

her life sewing quilts with many of her cherished friends. 

She enjoyed helping with humanitarian projects in her LDS 

ward, and she had a special talent for turning piles of 

ñscrapsò into beautiful quilts that have been sent to needy 

people around the world to make them feel warm and 

loved. After retiring as a secretary at Dugway Proving 

Ground, she opened a quilt shop with two of her dear 

friends. She had just completed her final quilt a few hours 

before suffering the stroke that hospitalized her on Oct. 8. 

 

Ann is survived by her husband, David; daughters Sue Ann 

(Weldon) Wardle and Jolene (Brett) Wall; sons Darrell 

(Tori) Garbett and Gaylon Garbett; 11 grandchildren; 14 

great-grandchildren; and one sister, Bonnie England. She 

was preceded in death by her parents; sisters Norma 

Fletcher and Helen Delilah Snell; brothers Edward Snell 

and Donald Snell; and four grandsons, Joshua Wall, 

Preston Wall, Trevor Wardle and Thomas Justin Miles. 

 

Funeral services were held at the Eureka Ward LDS Chapel 

at 11 a.m. on Wednesday, Oct. 21.  
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